KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER MINUTES OF AUGUST 5, 2008

Meeting was opened with a prayer for guidance by Frances Regan. Minutes of the June meeting were accepted as written. Since there was no meeting in July, no minutes needed to be approved.

This meeting was primarily to finalize plans for this year's barbecue. Frances wanted to mention hat cleaning supplies will be available in the half for all future renters in order to make it easier for their cleanup after their affair.

We all welcomed our two newest members: LORE ECCLESTON and PAM BRAMHALL. THANK YOU LADIES FOR APPLYING FOR MEMBERSHIP ON OUR COMMITTEE!

NOTES FOR THIS YEAR'S BARBECUE - 2008:

Bowman's again will supply the meat and the cote slaw. This year Mr. Bowman stated that he will charge us only his cost which would be at approximately \$3.49 lb. (plus or minus).

BUYING FOR 2008 BARBECUE

COLE SLAW: order 5 pans \$80.00 (last year we ordered 125 lbs.)

POTATOES: 100 lbs.

BEANS: 15 large cans (SAM'S)

ROLLS:

15 packages of 24 rolls (last years we had 244 rolls) 2 packages of 30 dogs in each (SAM'S)

HOT DOGS: DOG ROLLS: 4 packages (SAM'S)

???? containers (SAM'S) TEA: ICE:

8 bags of 10 lbs. each

NOTES:

We should be sure to have lots of plastic bags for take-out orders and small plastic bags for bagging desserts.

Frances will contact maintenance (Sonny Beeker) to ask for his men to set up the tables.

All members are requested to show up at 10:a.m. the day of the barbecue to help peel potatoes and/or help to cut up cakes and bag desserts. Jerry Smith will be in charge of the desserts.

Jeannie Gordon will be sure we have plenty of single dollar bills and also Pat will get \$300 worth of five dollar bills.

All members are reminded to wear their name badges... Our two new members need badges and Pat will call Helen to have her order badges for Lore and Pam. (Update: On August 6th, Pat called and left a message on Helen's answering machine to order the two new badges.)

OTHER BUSINESS:

Frances mentioned that we need to purchase 30 bags of mulch for the areas around the parking lot in order to have them look neat. All members agreed.

At this point Frances suggested to the members that we might have a plaque made up for Wayne Bowman in appreciation for his confinulng help with our yearly fund drive. Again, all members voted to do this and Frances will handle this.

Another discussion pertaining to having as many of the members as possible be trained on the Reservation Book and the forms that go along with any reservation. Linda Newton agreed to be trained but others also need to know how to do this.

On another subject, Frances suggested to all members that we need to take care when storing any supplies in the locked closet in the main hall. She recently found opened packages of plastic cups, paper plates, napkins, etc. We need to put away these opened packages closed tightly in order to keep out any unwanted pests.

Our next square dance will be held on August 27 and then again on September 10th. All members should make a concentrated effort to attend these dances - as well as the Tony and Diane dances. Also, the October Square Dance will be held on October 22nd. Jerry also said that she spoke to the owners of Snow's Cut Magazine and they are willing to print any and all of our events.

Today's meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m. NEXT MEETING IS SEPTEMBER 9th

Respectively submitted by:

Patricia Slacketka. Secretary September 3, 2008